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April 23, 2018
Meeting Minutes


Commissioners Present:
Briana Van Stekelenburg, Tamika McRae, Ruebe Holmes, Vivian Slade, Doreen Johnson, Joy Spencer, Zion Tankard, Milicia Tedder, K.D. Ann Walsh, Cecilia Polanco, Anna Davis, Aquarius Moore-Anderson, Brenda Blue, Kim Cameron

Commissioners Absent:   Lelani Morgan, Olivia Horton, Shauna Johnson, Stephanie Forman  
Co-Chair Zion Tankard called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
Chair Report 
Officer elections will be held in June.  If anyone is interested in a leadership role, please let Co-Chair Tankard know.  Co-Chair Tankard asked for participation on the nominating committee and Commissioner D. Johnson expressed her interest.  Co-Chair Tankard stated she would like to see Commissioner Polanco play an active role on this committee. 
On April 10, the County Commissioners approved a resolution to repeal the Hyde Amendment which restricts women’s access to reproductive healthcare.  Tara Romano of NARAL spearheaded that effort and called it a “major win for her organization and for women.”  Durham is the first county in NC to pass this resolution.
Co-Chair Tankard and Commissioner Van Stekelenburg were in attendance at the March 28th Women’s History Month Celebration hosted by NC Council for Women at the Governor’s Mansion.  125 people attended, and Governor Cooper signed a proclamation announcing March as Women’s History Month. Co-Chair Tankard that First Lady Cooper was present, and that it was the Cooper’s wedding anniversary.  
Mayoral Women’s Council and Durham Women’s Commission Joint Brunch will be held on June 2nd or June 9th.   Co-Chair Tankard will ask the Council which date is workable for them.  The Council’s next meeting is May 8th. 
Vice-Chair Report 
Send Co-Chair Cameron a headshot for the 30th Anniversary Plaques.  
Pay Equity Workshop-Workshop will be held on Tuesday, October 9th from 8:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. at the Durham Health and Human Services Building.  Opening ceremonies will be at 8:30 a.m. followed by breakout sessions to discuss salary negotiation, establishing presence and speaking up for yourself.  
Treasurer Report:
The budget balance is $819 and approximately $300-400 will be used for tote bags and pens.  The remaining $400 will be used for the Pay Equity Workshop and the 30th Anniversary plaques.  

March Meeting Minutes 
Corrections were addressed and the March minutes were accepted.  
Annual Report Committee-Domestic Violence 
Members of this Committee left regular meeting to meet with Sherill Thomas of the Durham Crisis Response Center to discuss and prepare for the annual report on August 6th.  This subcommittee consists of Commissioner Walsh, Commissioner McRae, Commissioner Van Stekelenburg, Commissioner Tedder and Commissioner Davis.  
Guest Presentation: Mary Williams-Stover of NC Council for Women and Youth Involvement discussed the work of the Council.  This is a state agency, and it will be releasing reports on the status of women in North Carolina.  They will be issuing reports on the health and wellness of women, political participation and poverty and making policy recommendations.  Reports will be found at nccfw@doa.nc.gov at a future date. 
May Meeting 
Due to Memorial Day, the May meeting will be moved to Tuesday, May 29 @ 6:00 p.m.   
Announcements
Durham Crisis Response Center is hosting “Take Back the Night” on April 25th to help end sexual assault. April is Sexual Assault Awareness Month.  
Co-Chair Tankard adjourned the meeting at 8:00.  
